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Aspen, Ah, Aspen ...

The Ritz-Carlton in Aspen, Colo-
rado, in June! What else needs to be
said? The Rocky Mountains again
were a great setting for the Annual
Meeting. As with Banff and Jackson
Hole in recent years, the climate and
accommodations were exceptional.

Look who played hookey!! Were Rick and son Connor

the only ones who knew about the ballooning?!!

The event began with one of the
best attended short courses Sunday af-
ternoon. Ken Hays of Atwater Con-
sultants, Inc. presented an introduc-
tion to the Worldwide Web including
Petroleum Resources on the Internet.
Ken also presented the new SPE Home
Page. An online connection and work
station were available during the en-
tire meeting.

The General Session began Mon-
day morning with international oil
and finance consultant Thomas
Stauffer discussing “The Snark versus
the Boojam - Conflicting Concepts of
International Practice,” outlining the
great conflicts in evaluations in dif-
ferent international settings. Well-
known oil and gas attorney Frank
Douglass followed with “Litigation
Considerations of Expert Witnesses,”
outlining important considerations as
well as pitfalls in testifying as an ex-
pert witness. The morning concluded
with Steve Holditch’s informative talk
on “Reserve Estimates-in Tight Forma-
tions.”

Tuesday’s session began with Andy
Merryman'’s report on the 1996 An-
nual SPEE Evaluation Parameters Sur-
vey. Brian Ausburn of J.R. Butler &
Company followed with “Engineering
Reserve Estimates using Different Re-
serve Definitions.” Chap Cronquist,
recovering from a Monday afternoon
meeting between his bicycle and a
split rail fence (at last account travel-
ing from 200 mph to O instanta-
neously; that’s a 100% decline rate),
spoke on “Reserves and Probabilities:
Pluses, Minuses &
Caveats.” The tech-
nical session ended
with Jere Overdyke,
Jr. of Enron Capital
& Trade Resources
giving his twist on B
the “State of the In-
ternational Indus-
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.

As always, there Chairmen Skip Wiggins and Forrest Garb

Ken Crowther, Russ Long and Steve Holditch bask in
glory after almost winning the golf tournament ...

Between technical sessions, attendees
enjoyed a reception Sunday evening,
dinner and dance
Monday evening as
well as a golf tourna-
ment, bike and jeep
tours, fly fishing,
river rafting and a
i tour of Aspen. With
highs in the mid 70s
and lows in the mid
S0s, even a split rail
fence couldn’t de-

was enough time to compare notes on the Aspen and Williamsburg  tract from the event.

enjoy Aspen.

conventions. Can Skip predict as well as Forrest??

Kerry Pollard

President’s Letter.............. D.R. (Russ) Long

Bylaw amendments approved for membership vote have all passed. Two

of the amendments were administrative in nature but a third set out a
provision for a new Council of Past Presidents. I have asked Arlen Edgar to
take the administrative lead in the election of the first chairman of the
Council. Included with each past presidents’ newsletter is a note from
Arlen soliciting participation on the council and votes for the first Coun-
cil Chairman. In accordance with the new bylaw, those eligible for the
Chair are Glenn Harrison, Fred Haston, Arlen Edgar, Chuck Brittan, and
Vaughn Scanland. While the new bylaw provides for this eligibility, it
does not specify any other term limit. The Council will govern its own
affairs. Some believe there would be an advantage to the Society if the
Council’s Chair were to serve for several years. One of the expected ben-
efits of the Council to the Society is a better continuity in policy.

One of the Society’s most pressing business issues today is in the arena
of Reserve Definitions. In the August 1996 issue of the Journal of Petroleum
Technology (JPT), the Society of Petroleum Engineers (SPE) published a draft
of proposed new definitions which were developed in conjunction with

Please turn to page 5
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Officers
President ...t D. Russell Long
Vice President .........oevivievcninevneneneninreiieecieereeennes Forrest A. Garb
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Chapter Officers

1996
Calgary
David W. Tutt Chairman
Walter G. Wright Vice Chairman

Robert A. Odd Secretary-Treasurer
Meets: Quarterly on 3rd Tuesday of months
of February, May, September and November

Central Texas

Kerry A. Pollard Chairman

S. Tim Smith Program Chairman

Danny Wilson Co-Membership
Austin

Paul Clevenger Co-Membership
San Antonio

Richard A. Johnston Secretary-Treasurer
Meets: Austin Country Club, Quarterly

Dallas
M. Fred Duewall Chairman
Bob Ravnaas Vice Chairman
Robert Blair Secretary-Treasurer
Mark Doering Membership
Meets bi-monthly
Denver
Dave O. Cox Chairman
M.]J. (Jack) England V.P./Program
Larry T. Nelms Secretary/Treasurer
Steve Gilbert Membership

Meets: Colorado Nat'l Bank, 2nd Wednesday
of first month each quarter - 11:45 a.m.

Houston
Allen Barron Chairman
Jim Eisterhold Vice Chairman
Marilyn Wilson Secretary-Treasurer
Fred Goldsberry Program Chairman
Meets: Petroleum Club,1st Wed. - 11:30 a.m.
Midland
James Groce Chairman
Paul Lerwick Vice Chairman
W. Scott Epley Secretary-Treasurer
Cathy Norwood Membership
Meets: Bi-monthly
New Orleans
Richard M. Miller  Chairman
Denton L. Copeland Vice Chairman
Tim Brookover Secretary/Treasurer

Meets: 1st Wednesday of each month

Oklahoma City
Richard A. Brown Chairman
Brian Powley Vice Chair/Membership
Max Holloway Vice Chair/Program
Frederic E. Ferris Secretary-Treasurer

Meets: Every other odd numbered month

Tulsa
Bob Pielsticker Chairman
Bob Burlingame Vice Chair/Programs
Sharon Voskuhl Vice Chair/Membership
G. W. Cottrell Secretary-Treasurer

Meets: Petroleun Club, 1st Tuesday - 11:30 a.m.




Chapter News

CALGARY

The spring meeting held at Sproule & Associates’ of-
fice on May 21 was attended by six members. It was agreed
that each member would identify a list of points dealing
with the supervision of oil and gas evaluations, to be co-
ordinated by Mike Brusset. Our summer meeting is sched-
uled for September 17. Chapter membership has increased
to 16 with the addition of Darryl Gilbert and Harry Jung.

DALLAS

The Dallas chapter is pleased to announce its new of-
ficers: Fred Duewall - Chairman, Bob Ravnaas - Vice Chair-
man, Robert Blair - Secretary/Treasurer, and Mark Doering
- Membership.

All SPEE members in the area are welcome, especially
those in Fort Worth, to the Dallas chapter meetings. Our
next luncheon will be held on Tuesday, September 17th
at 11:45 a.m. at CITYPLACE on North Central Express-
way. Mr. Frank Douglass with the law firm of Scott,
Douglass, Luton & McConnico will speak on litigation con-
siderations for the petroleum professional.

Mark your calendar to attend bi-monthly meetings
scheduled for Wednesday, November 20; Thursday, Janu-
ary 16; Thursday, March 20; and Thursday, May 15. Please
come and bring a friend to hear speakers on current and
interesting topics.

DENVER

The quarterly chapter meeting was held July 10th. Mr.
W. Anderson (Andy) Bishop, CPA, spoke to the chapter.
Mr. Bishop is Vice President of the SEC Institute, a group
that conducts workshops and conferences covering aspects
of SEC registration and reporting. Twenty-three members
and guests heard his presentation on FASB 121, impair-
ment of long-lived assets, and Generally Accepted Account-
ing Principles (GAAP).

The other meeting date in 1996 is October 9, the last
day of the SPE Annual Fall Meeting which will be held in
Denver, October 6-9. The chapter plans to hold this lun-
cheon meeting at 12:30 p.m. to allow members to attend
the SPE session on Managing Uncertainty that morning.

HOUSTON

The Houston chapter geared up for fall after a quiet
summer recess, with its first meeting of the season on Sep-
tember 4th. Ms. Patricia Chapman with Martin Dies, Jr.,
spoke on Environmental Liabilities. The October meet-
ing will be held on the SIPES meeting date of the third
Thursday of the month, but at the same meeting loca-
tion, the Houston Petroleum Club.

To provide more social time and an opportunity for
those members who find it difficult to make a luncheon
meeting in downtown Houston, a Holiday Social is sched-
uled on Thursday evening, December 12th, at the Hous-
ton City Club in Greenway Plaza. This social reception
and buffet dinner is open to all members, spouses and
guests, and will be the first nontechnical gathering of the
Houston chapter in an after-hours setting.
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MIDLAND

The Midland chapter held its third meeting of 1996 on
June 4. Mr. Dean Eiland of Parker and Parsley presented
an overview of the acquisition and divestiture of Bridge
Oil’s Australian properties. Dean spent a year in Australia
with Parker and Parsley after becoming a SPEE member.
We considered him the Australian Chapter of SPEE until
he returned to the U.S. earlier this year.

The fourth meeting of 1996 was held on the first Tues-
day of the month on August 6 at the Derrick Room of the
Midland Petroleum Club. Mr. Geoff Roberts with Madi-
son Energy Advisors presented “Acquisitions in a Diffi-
cult Market.”

Our Arrangements Chairman, Paul Lerwick, missed the
April meeting because he and his wife spent the month
touring Europe on a Europass. He then missed the June
meeting because they went to Catalina Island for their
anniversary. Paul did find time to complete the Leader-
ship Midland program in June and make it to the August
meeting. However, our Secretary/Treasurer, Scott Epley,
missed the August meeting because work took him to the
other side of Romania. Is that Moldavia?

NEW ORLEANS

The New Orleans chapter resumes monthly luncheon
meetings on September 18. SPEE member (and ex-New
Orleans chapter officer) Steve Maley of Badger Oil in
Lafayette has agreed to address our open meeting. His
presentation topic is titled “The Role of the Independent
in the E&P Food Chain.” Steve will offer insight into the
culture of the small producer, the current business and
regulatory climate, and the portfolio management inter-
action between different size producers.

In addition, the 1996-97 new officers include Richard
M. (Rick) Miller of CNG Producing Company - Chairman,
Denton L. Copeland of S. A. Holditch & Associates - Vice
Chairman, and Tim Brookover of Atwater Consultants,
Ltd. - Secretary/Treasurer.

TULSA

March: “Gas Balancing” - W. Bland Williamson - a

local attorney

April: “Gas Marketing - Acquisitions/Divestments” -

Douglas L. Burton - Arcus Group Inc.
May: “Abolish U.S. Dept. of Energy” - R. Dobey
Langenkamp - Former Assistant Secretary of Energy
June: “New Developments in Production Data
Analysis” - Richard D. Reese - OGCI Software
Application, Inc.

September: “Report on the Annual Meeting”

Sam Daniels, III one of the lead attorneys for Cities
Services in the Gulf vs. Cities Service breach of contract
lawsuit, in which Cities was awarded $742mm, has been
engaged to speak at our December breakfast meeting
(spouses invited). Date, time and place is yet to be deter-
mined. If you are in the Tulsa area, let us know if you can
attend, as this will be an outstanding program.




Welcome New Members

GARY L. CARTWRIGHT

Enron Oil & Gas Company

20 N. Broadway, Suite 800
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102
405-239-7841

405-239-7858 - fax

BILL M. EDWARDS

William M. Cobb & Associates, Inc.
12770 Coit Road, Suite 907

Dallas, Texas 75251

214-385-0354

214-788-5765 - fax

DARYL HARVEY GILBERT
Gilbert Laustsen Jung Associates, Ltd.

4100 400 3rd Ave., S.W.

Calgary, Alberta Canada T2P 4H2
403-266-9504

403-262-18S55 - fax

MONTE LEON GLEASON

Enron Capital & Trade Resources
1400 Smith Street

Houston, Texas 77002
713-853-6380

713-646-2123 - fax

HARRY JUNG
Gilbert Laustsen Jung Associates, Ltd.

4100 400 3rd Ave., S.W.

Calgary, Alberta Canada T2P 4H2
403-266-9505

403-262-1855 - fax

TIMOTHY MATTHEW MARQUEZ

Venoco, Inc.

217 State Street, Suite 300
Santa Barbara, California 93101
805-966-6596

805-966-1425 - fax

NELSON ALAN MUNCY

MYCO Industries, Inc.

P. O. Box 840

Artesia, New Mexico 88210
505-748-4274
505-748-2368 - fax

MICHAEL PENNER

Universal Resources Corp.

2601 NW Broadway, Suite 700
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73112
405-840-2761

405-848-9413 - fax

M IT’S TIME!!

It’s time to start making plans to
attend the 1997 Society of Petroleum
Evaluation Engineers’ Annual Meet-
ing in Williamsburg, Virginia, on
June 8 through June 10. The tenta-
tive schedule of events will be like
going back in history with tours to
Jamestown  Settlement and
Yorktown, a plantation, colonial
Williamsburg and the Williamsburg
Winery. There’s also sailing on the
historic Chesapeake Bay, playing golf
on the National Golf Course and
playing tennis on the campus of Wil-
liam and Mary College.

So start planning now to go to
Williamsburg for interesting meet-
ings and a good time for all. There
will be more information coming in
the next newsletter.

Looking forward to seeing you.

The following member applicants have been a
membership for at least 30 days as a pre
Committee (see bylaws regarding other i

Applicant

CARY D. BROCK
Consultant
910 Travis, Suite 1820
Houston, Texas 77002

VAN EDWARD BUTLER
First National Bank Building
Graham, Texas 76450

CHERYL R. COLLARINI
Collarini Engineering, Inc.
203 Carondelet Street, Suite 400
New Orleans, Louisiana 70130

MIRTA B. GALACHO
MG&A Consultants
51 Esmeralda - 10th Floor
Buenos Aires, Argentina 1035

LOREN BRUCE HEATH III
LBH Oil & Gas, Inc.
4107 Northhampton Drive
Norman, Oklahoma 73072-3020

DONALD W, HECKER
Main Energy, Inc.
1111 Fannin, Suite 1340
Houston, Texas 77002

THOMAS FRANK LIEBSCH
Quintana Petroleum Corp.
P. O. Box 3331
Houston, Texas 77253-3331

MARK K. MOSLEY, JR.
Ventana Resources, Inc.
P. O. Box 80243
Midland, Texas 79708

Membership Applicants
pproved by the Qualifications Committee. The bylaws require that their names be presented to the
-membership requirement. Any member with an objection should address the objection to the Executive
mportant details) since the applications have already passed through the Qualifications Committee.

Sponsor

Forrest A. Garb
T. A. Hillin
Robert D. Ravnaas

E J. Marek
James Patterson
John Thibeaux

Charles L. Brittan
Dennis Jordan
David McCubbin

Les Nemeth
Juan Rosbaco
Brian Ausburn

Richard Brown
Robert Gentry
Charles Massey

John N. Black
Donald Clark
Bernard Brauer

Charles M. Frick
John Wessels
James Ogletree

Glen S. Brant
Arlen Edgar
Byron Greaves

Applicant

KENT NIXON MYERS
Kent Engineering, Inc.
2221 W. Lindsey, #105
Norman, Oklahoma 73069

PAUL DEE PATTERSON
Vastar Resources, Inc.
15375 Memorial Drive
Houston, Texas 77079

KENNETH EUGENE RICHISON
K. E. Richison & Associates
1221 Larmnar, Suite 1175
Houston, Texas 77010

WILLIAM VINCENT SCHNEIDER
Bank One, Texas - Houston
910 Travis, Suite 600
Houston, Texas 77002

DENNIS GEORGE STRAUCH
Boerne Land and Cattle Co., Inc.
16414 San Pedro, Suite 340
San Antonio, Texas 78232

RONALD D. WADE
Forrest A. Garb & Associates, Inc.
5310 Harvest Hill Road, Suite 160
Dallas, Texas 75230-5805

LEW O. WARD
Ward Petroleum Corporation
502 South Fillmore
Enid, Oklahoma 73703

WILLIAM DAVID WEEGE
Northern Trust Bank
P. O. Box 226270
Dallas, Texas 75222-6270

Sponsor

Robert W. Gentry
R. Curtis Phillips
Brian E. Powley

David Griffiths
Mark Merritt
Joe C. Neal

Charles L. Brittan
Michael Garcia
Harry Gaston

Harry D. Arber
Milton L. Gillespie
James G. Patterson

Paul Clevenger
Spencer Youngblood
Jack England

Forrest A. Garb
Thomas F. Mehlberg
Richard J. Miller

G. W. Cottrell
Robert W. Gentry
Bill Southmayd

Tom Calhoun
Forrest A. Garb
John D. Wright




1995 P&P Exams Reviewed
by SPE Task Force

The SPE Task Force on Professional
Examinations in Petroleum Engineer-
ing, working in conjunction with the
National Council of Examiners for
Engineering and Surveying (NCEES),
has conducted a pass point evaluation
(PPE) on the 1995 P&P exams in pe-
troleum engineering. According to an
article in the August JPT, a formal re-
quest was made to the NCEES to re-
view the exams that had a pass rate of
only 7%. The article stated that this
was the first time in history that the
pass rate in any discipline had fallen
below 10%.

The task force assembled a panel
of 20 content experts, all registered
engineers and SPE members, to review
the exams. After review, the pass rate
increased although the new pass rate
was not stated in the article. The same
task force will work with the SPE En-
gineering Registration Committee to
monitor preparation and scoring of
the 1996 exam.

Jim Eisterhold
Professional and Public Affairs

FULLY INTEGRATED
DECLINE CURVE & ECONOMICS

$ Interactive Decline Curves

% Economic Reports & Production
Graphics

% Globat Edits
% Import or Manual Data Entry
$ On-line Documentation

The software makes it simple

} Free Demo Disk Upon Request
} Fast, Easy and User Friendly

$2600

Written and Designed by Petroleum Engineers
60 Day Money Back Guarantee

TRC CONSULTANTS, LC
Houston a Dallas » San Antonio
(210) 336-3316

President’s Letter (cont’d)

the World Petroleum Congress (WPC). The new definitions provide for both
deterministic and probabilistic procedures. Most importantly, the defini-
tions do not mandate the establishment of confidence levels if deterministic
procedures are used. In a September 1992 letter to SPE President Gilliland,
then SPEE President Arlen Edgar expressed the sentiment of SPEE by writing
“.... Fundamentally, we oppose the concept of attempting to numerically de-
fine uncertainty and prefer the qualitative language in the current definitions.”
That position was expressed in response to a proposed definition that required
the numerical expression of confidence. I believe there are circumstances
where the use of a probabilistic approach is appropriate and should be pro-
vided for in the definitions. The SPEE Reserve Definitions Committee which
is chaired by Brian Ausburn, has been working on the revision of SPEE Mono-
graph 1 (Guidelines for Application of the Definitions for Oil and Gas Re-
serves) and the current draft of that document already contains a substantial
discussion of probabilistic estimates.

The wording of the sentiment of SPEE as expressed by Edgar in 1992 was
formulated from contacts with SPEE Board of Directors and other selected
members of the Society. The letter reflected the results of a survey of the
Society during the prior year. The reasons for the opposition expressed by
Society members seemed to be the opinion that the data for a proper probabi-
listic analysis is not generally available, that the representation of a numerical
confidence value would be misleading and that there would be no gain in the
quality of the reserve estimate. I am confident that a new survey of the SPEE
membership would indicate similar feelings. The currently proposed defini-
tion, however, seems to provide sufficient alternatives.

The SPEE Executive Committee and Board of Directors are formulating a
response to the SPE. When this newsletter is distributed, the proposed SPEE
response will hopefully have been formulated but a few days may remain
prior to the SPE-imposed September 30 submission date. Please feel welcome
to fax appropriate comments to me (713-650-8605) or Brian Ausburn (713-
961-1535) or to write directly to SPE even if the September 30 date may have
passed. We will not hesitate to follow up with a modified response if such is
indicated.

Reserves Definitions Update

The draft SPE/WPC reserves definitions were
published in the August 1996 Journal of Petro-
leum Technology and will be the topic of a spe-
cial session at the Society of Petroleum Engi-
neers (SPE) Annual Fall Convention on Octo-
ber 8, 1996.

The SPEE Reserves Definitions Committee
was solicited for comments and several re-
sponses were received which were summarized
and transmitted to the SPE on September 1st.

The SPEE was additionally solicited by the
SPE for comments via a letter to Russ Long.

If reserves definitions are of interest to you,
feel free to call/fax Brian E. Ausburn at 713-961-
1121, fax 713-961-1535, and/or Russ Long at
713-650-6828, fax 713-650-8605, and/or attend
the SPE meeting in Denver in October.

The most recent draft of the SPEE Mono-
graph I Update is being reviewed by the SPEE
Executive Committee.

Brian E. Ausburn
Chairman, RDC




Report on SPEE Board Meeting
in Aspen, Colorado

A regular meeting of the SPEE Board of Directors was
held during the SPEE Annual Meeting in Aspen, Colorado,
on June 9, 1996. All national officers and six of seven
directors were present at the meeting. In addition, the
meeting was attended by seven SPEE members. President
Long called the meeting to order. Secretary/Treasurer
Wiggins presented the Treasurer’s report which indicated
that the Society was in good financial condition. The re-
vised budget for year-end 1996 projects a bank balance of
$30,481 as compared with a bank balance for year-end
1995 of $30,374. Vice President Garb gave a report on the
1996 Annual Meeting in Aspen and stated that he expected
the Society to break even or make a small profit from the
Annual Meeting. Secretary/Treasurer Wiggins reported on
tentative plans for the 1997 Annual Meeting in
Williamsburg, Virginia. He presented the results of the
1998 Annual Meeting Location Preference Survey which
showed the top three locations among members to be
Carmel/Monterey, California, Vancouver, British Colum-
bia and Cabo San Lucas, Mexico. The Board passed a
motion to set the dues rate at $60 for 1997 with the same
provisions on age as adopted in 1995.

Committee reports and Chapter reports received from
each of the 21 SPEE Committees and 9 local Chapters were
discussed by the Board and those members present at the
Board Meeting. Three bylaw amendments were proposed
to:

1) increase the number of appointed directors-at-
large from one to two at the discretion of the
Board of Directors

2) change the date for assessment of a late fee to the
annual dues from January 1 to January 31

3) form a Council of Past Presidents as an advisory
group to the Executive Committee

There being no further business, the Board meeting was

adjourned. Copies of the Minutes from the june 9, 1996

Board meeting are available to the membership and can

be requested from B.K. Starbuck Buongiorno, SPEE Admin-
istrative Assistant.

Gene B. Wiggins III

National Secretary/Treasurer

Scholarships

The Texas A&M University’s Department of Petroleum
Engineering selected the following students to receive
scholarships provided for by the Harold Vance Endowed
- SPEE Scholarship in Petroleum Engineering.

Student Name Scholarship Period

Trond Mathison 1996 Spring Semester
Junior

Jocelyn McCormack 1996-97 Academic Year

Sophomore

HALEY ENGINEERING INC.
PETROLEUM CONSULTANTS - DOMESTIC & INTERNATIONAL
PETROLEUM COURSES

5601 SOUTH BROADWAY, SUITE 360
LITTLETON, COLORADO 80121

John D. Haley, P.E.
President

Phone 303-795-8578
FAX-  303-795-5058

DoN RAY GEORGE & ASSOCIATES
CONSULTING ENGINEERS

Resewoi( Engineeﬁng oot g
Economic Evaluation 3. TIMSMITH. P.E.

4 KEITH B.MASTERS, P E.
Gas Contract Analysis

Regulatory Consultation & Studies
Litigation Consultation & Studies
Expert Witness Representation

1604 RIO GRANDE STREET
AUSTIN, TEXAS 78701 FAX

TELEPHONE. (512) 476-1245
(512) 4766025

The Oil&Gas Asset
CLEARINGHOUSE

A Texas Corporation

“specializing in the marketing of
producing and non-producing oil
and gas properties nationwide”

* Auction Services
* Sealed Bid Solicitations

* Negotiated Sales

* Data Room Administration

PO. Box 671787
Houston, Texas 77267-1787

713/873-4600 = fax 713/873-0055

Kenneth R. Olive, Jr.
President

Lawrence J. Harrison, Jr.
Vice President - Marketing [,




Visit SPEE’s Home Page on
the Internet:

http://www.gnofn.org/spee

Questions or comments
concerning the Home Page
should be addressed to the
following SPEE Internet
Committee members:

SOCIETY &&

Richard Banks

Russell Bertholf PETROLEUM
Gordon Biescar EVAmeN
Walter Dowdle

Ken Hays ENGINEERS
John Lohrenz ]
Gary Swindell

Gene Wiggins, Organizing Chairman

POLLARD & GORE
ENGINEERING AND REGULATORY CONSULTANTS

323 Congress Avenue

Suite 200

Kerry A. Pollard, P.E. Austin, Texas 78701

Wayman T. Gore, Jr., P.E.  Phone: (512) 480-8800

James M. Clark, P.E. Fax: (512) 480-8813
TELEPHONE CELLULAR FAX

(713) 461-4977 (713 826-3264 (713)461-8133

L 04 .:/Wa'ztin E aquociatea, Jne.

INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM CONSULTANTS

13511 PINEROCK
HOUSTON, TEXAS 77079

LA MARTIN
PRESIDENT

MAIN OPERATING COMPANY

SPECIALIZING IN MANAGEMENT OF
PRODUCING PETROLEUM PROPERTIES

1111 Fannin, Suite 1340
Houston, Texas 77002
Tel: 713/759-1144

Faoc 713/750-2004

Cafl Bill Stone, Don Hecker or BIY Yocham

WALT KING, PETROLEUM ENGINEER

REGISTERED ENGINEER

RESERVES PROPERTY EVALUATION
PRODUCTION ENGINEERING

1700 BROADWAY; SUITE 1400
DENVER, CO 80290-1401

HOME - (303) 773-1080
OFFICE - (303) 860-8876

ANYWHERE?

The air conditioning in my building goes off at 6:00
weekdays and at 1:00 on Saturdays. With a Monday dead-
line, this can be a problem in the summertime in Hous-
ton. My big computer at the office does a nice job on
Aries, but the old laptop I use at home does not.

This problem is now solved with some software called
PC Anywhere. Both machines need a modem; I use 14.4
on one and 28.8 on the other. Using the modems, the
laptop connects and operates the big machine at the of-
fice. The screen display is the same at both machines but
control is from the laptop. There is a slightly noticeable
typing lag time, but it does get the job done. My hard-
ware man has also solved problems remotely using the
software (I gave him my password).

Other than a rare lockup requiring a re-boot, this should
also work from Aspen in my jeans.

Rick Riseden

Petroleum Engineering Consultants
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